
    
 
   Briefs from the May 20, 2024 
  Meeting of College Council 
 

 

 
Operational Assembly:  Hilary Meyer provided these highlights.  Continuing Education and 
Adult Education have increased enrollment this summer.  The Library is planning a 
Homeschooling Open House in June to showcase college resources available to these students.  
Registration rallies will be held in June and July.  HR reminded that the Summer 4-Day Work 
schedule begins the week of Memorial Day, and to use any required PTO by the end of the fiscal 
year.  IT reported that the requisition approval process has been finalized and transition to the 
new process is being planned.  Canon copiers will be upgraded across campus in July.  An 
overview was given on Project Access, which promotes equitable dual credit opportunities to 
the Proviso High Schools.  Research reports now available on the portal are:  High School 
Market-Share, High School Placement, and Graduate Success.   
 
Academic Senate:  Michael Flaherty provided these updates.  The Professional Development 
Committee is planning the Fall Faculty Workshop, which will include a focus on AI.  Beth Dunn 
was elected as Senate Chair for academic year 2025.   
 
Student Success:  Program Director Tatianne Butler presented on the TRIO Student Support 
Services program events held this year, including workshops, travel, and cultural activities.  The 
program is funded to serve 165 students, and this year there were 46 TRIO graduates.  Plans for 
the summer include increased campus marketing and programming for students such as 
regional school visits and teambuilding events.   
 
College Council Goal 1:  Council will engage in the campus-wide preparation for the HLC 
Reaffirmation of Accreditation visit.  Purva DeVol highlighted the ten-year reaffirmation of 
accreditation from the Higher Learning Commission. 
 
College Council Goal 3:  Council will provide feedback on improving the student experience on 
campus.  Purva DeVol and Ty Perkins presented results of a student survey regarding awareness 
of services and programs on campus.  Student representative Journey Manuel discussed 
improving communication with students.   
 
Compliance Reporting: Equity Plan:  Purva DeVol explained the Illinois Higher Education Equity 
Plan & Practices which are student-centered practices designed to meet the needs and support 
the success of historically underserved and underrepresented students so that all students have 
the tools they need to succeed.  The college’s Baseline Equity Plan was sent to the ICCB and 
work is now beginning to engage employees campus-wide in updating the plan for next year.   
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